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About AADB 

The American Association of Dental Boards is a national association that encourages the highest 

standards of dental education. The AADB promotes higher and uniform standards of qualification for 

dental practitioners. Membership is comprised of boards of dentistry, advanced education boards, 

present and past members of those boards, board administrators, board attorneys, educators, and 

oral health stakeholders. 

 

Our Mission 

To serve as a resource by providing a national forum for exchange, development, and dissemination 

of information to assist dental regulatory boards with their commitment to protect the public. 

 

About AADB’s Meeting 

The AADB Meeting provides an excellent forum for keeping up to date with state board concerns. 

Programs are designed to allow opportunities for interaction among all participants, including board 

members, dentists, therapists, dental hygienists, assistants, educators, board attorneys, and dental 

specialty associations. Participants take away valuable information on current issues and all aspects 

of dental regulation. 

  



MEETING AGENDA   
 

***Please note the times listed below are in Eastern Daylight Time*** 
 

Saturday, October 30 
 
11:00 a.m.   AADB Attorney Round Table Meeting 
    This closed session is for Attorneys who represents State/Territory Dental  

Boards.     
 
12:00 - 12:15 p.m. President’s Opening Remarks 

Robert B. Zena, DMD, AADB President 
 

12:15 - 12:20 p.m.  Executive Director’s Report 
    Tonia Socha-Mower, MBA, EdD, Executive Director 
 
12:20 - 12:30 p.m.  Treasurer’s Report 
    Arthur Chen-Shu Jee, DMD, AADB Treasurer 
 
12:30 - 1:30 p.m.  U.S. Public Health Service 
    Rear Admiral Timothy Ricks, DMD, MPH, FICD, Chief Dental Officer 
 
1:30 - 1:45 p.m.  Networking with DANB 
 
1:45 - 2:00 p.m. Overview of the AADB Accredited Continuing Education (ACE) Program 
 Robert B. Zena, DMD, AADB President 
   
2:00 - 2:10 p.m.  Nominating Committee Report 
    Robert B. Zena, DMD, AADB President 
 
    Frank Maggio, DDS, Candidate for the Secretary position on the AADB Board of  
    Directors 
 
2:10 - 2:15 p.m.  Sponsorship Recognition 
 
2:15 - 3:15 p.m.  Department of Justice & Access to Care  
    Steven Mintz, JD, Trial Attorney in the Appellate Section of the Antitrust Division 
 
3:15 - 3:30 p.m.   Networking with DANB 
     
3:30 - 4:30 p.m.  Proposed Oral Health Benefits for Medicare Recipients 

Michael Monopoli, DMD, MPH, MS, FACD Vice President for Grant Strategy, 
Carequest         
                                         

Sunday, October 31 
 
11:45 a.m.   Networking with DANB 
 
12:00 – 1:00 p.m.    Attorney Round Table 

   Lori Lindley, Senior Assistant Attorney General, Oregon 
 

Bobby White, Chief Executive Officer and Legal Counsel, North Carolina State                    
Board of Dental Examiners 
 

                                    

https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sXOIxKzTXNbx-lQG--Vqa1HwSugBteUG/view?usp=sharing
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1sXOIxKzTXNbx-lQG--Vqa1HwSugBteUG/view?usp=sharing


1:00 - 2:00 p.m.  Business Meeting--Voting & Bylaws Changes     
 Robert B. Zena, DMD, AADB President 

 
 Frank Maggio, DDS, Chair of AADB Bylaws Committee  
 Proposed Bylaws Changes 
 
2:00 - 2:30 p.m. Introduction to the AADB Remediate+ Program 
 James A. Sparks, DDS, AADB President-Elect 

 
Scot Armstrong, CEO, Promethean Dental Systems 
 
Mary Jane Hanlon, RDH, DMD, MBA, AADB Remediate+ Project Manager 

 
2:30 – 3:00 p.m. Council of State Governments 
 Daniel Logsdon, Director of the National Center for Interstate Compacts 
  
                                               Matthew Shafer, Associate Director of Public Policy at the Council State 

Governments 
 
3:00 – 3:15 p.m.   Networking with DANB 

3:15 – 3:45 p.m.  Simplifying Licensure Pathways - National Examination Standards for the 
Oral Health Professions – CDCA-WREB merger 
Harvey Weingarten, DDS, Chairman, CDCA-WREB 
 
Mark Christensen, DDS, Consultant, CDCA-WREB 
 
Guy Shampaine, DDS, OMS, Senior Advisor, CDCA-WREB 

3:45 – 4:05 p.m.  AADB Forum: State/Territory Board Issues  
This closed session is for individual voting members who have seats (or had 
seats) on their Board of Dentistry.  
 
Frank Maggio, DDS, AADB Member and Moderator  
 

4:05 – 4:20 p.m.  AADB Representative Reports:  CDEL, CODA, JCNDE, CERP & DANB 
 
4:20 – 4:25 p.m.  AADB Citizen of the Year Award Presentation 

Robert B. Zena, DMD, AADB President 
  

Sherry S. Campbell, RDH, CDHC, 2021 AADB Citizen of the Year  
 
4:25 – 4:45 p.m.   Executive Director’s Toast to Celebrate the Transition of Officers 

Dr. Zena will complete his term as President and Dr. Sparks will assume his new 
role as AADB President. 

  
Installation of new officer 

 
4:45 p.m.   Adjournment  

Refund Policy: 

Notification of cancellation must be submitted in writing to srojas@dentalboards.org.  

Cancellations are subject to a $75 cancellation charge.  No refunds will be given after September 27, 
2021. Substitutions are allowed at any time but must be submitted in writing and must be of the same membership 
status 

https://aadb.memberclicks.net/assets/bylaws/AADB%20Bylaws%209.13.21.pdf
http://aadb.memberclicks.net/message2/link/d219841f-e96d-4b7d-858a-90bc5fb04769/7


 

Biographies 
 

 
Scot Armstrong 
CEO Promethean Dental Systems 
 
Scot has almost 30 years of experience providing strategic growth and technology transformation for the 
companies he has owned, led, or consulted. Scot has a passion for his customers and strives to elevate 
dental education and lower practice risk by integrating advanced technology and assessments. 
 

 
 
Sherry S. Campbell, RDH, CDHC 
AADB Citizen of the Year Awardee 
                            
Sherry is currently working as a CDHC for UAB School of Dentistry in Birmingham, Alabama. In her role, 
she is the Program Coordinator for community outreach and D4 student rotations within the Pediatric 
Department of the school. She enjoys the teaching and managing aspect with future dentists and providing 
their communities with oral health awareness and follow up care.  

 
 

Arthur Chen-Shu Jee, DMD 
AADB Treasurer 
  
Dr. Arthur Jee practices full-scope Oral Maxillofacial Surgery in the greater Baltimore-Washington, D.C. 
area. Dr. Jee is a graduate of the University of Louisville School of Dentistry and Medicine, where he was 
honored as the “Outstanding Alumnus” in 2013. He is a diplomate of American Board of Oral Maxillofacial 
Surgery (ABOMS) and a past examiner. Dr. Jee is the past-President of the Maryland State Board of 
Dental Examiners (MSBDE) and liaison to the Medical Board of Maryland. Dr. Jee is an examiner for the 

Commission on Dental Competency Assessments (CDCA). 

 
Mark Christensen, DDS 
Consultant, CDCA-WREB 
 
After forty years of practice as a general dentist in Salt Lake City, Mark transitioned his private practice 
and became an assistant professor at the University of Utah’s School of Dentistry where he now is 
engaged in teaching. He became a member of the Utah Dental Board in 1985 and has been variously 
involved with professional regulation, education, and testing for almost the whole of his professional career. 
Mark has been a commissioner for the Commission on Dental Accreditation and for the Joint Commission. 

He chaired the Commission on the Integrated Exam that developed and validated the INBDE that now is replacing Part I 
and Part II of the National Board Dental Examination. He was president of WREB in 1991 and has continued to serve as 
an examiner and consultant, now, for CDCA-WREB. He is a member of the International College and American College of 
Dentists and is a past-president and life member of the AADB. 

 
MJ Hanlon, RDH, DMD, MBA 
Remediate+ Project Manager 
 
Dr. Hanlon has a long and varied background in dentistry, including dental 
receptionist, dental assistant, and dental hygienist. She started a practice from 
scratch in Lexington, MA, where she would work for fifteen years and ultimately led 
her to pursue an MBA from Suffolk University in 2012. She later became the 
Associate Dean of Clinical Affair at Tufts University. 

 
 
 
 
 



Lori H. Lindley 
Senior Assistant Attorney General, Oregon Department of Justice 
 
Lori Lindley has been Chair of the AADB Attorney Update Panel for years. She is well qualified to lead this 
discussion considering her expansive experience. Lori has worked for the Oregon Department of Justice 
since 1999 and currently is the Senior Assistant Attorney General working with the General Counsel 
Division and Business Activities Section. Assigned as an attorney for Oregon Dental Board, Oregon Board 
of Chiropractic Examiners, and the Oregon Board of Licensed Massage Therapists.  As an attorney for 

the Oregon Board of Nursing, she has contested cases and assigned counsel for the Oregon Optometry Board. Lori has 
also represented most medical boards in her section.  Additionally, she was an Associate Attorney for Wiedner, Swanson 
& Paul, a Deputy District Attorney for the Polk County District Attorney’s office, and a Senior Claims Consultant for the 
Risk Management Division with the Department of Administrative Services. Lori received degrees from Willamette 
University and Pepperdine University. She is also the recipient of the 2002 Outstanding Service Award from the 
Department of Justice.   
 

Daniel Logsdon 
Director of the National Center for Interstate Compacts 
  
Dan Logsdon is the Director of the National Center for Interstate Compacts at The Council of State 
Governments.  Previously, Logsdon was Vice Chair of Kentucky's Public Service Commission. He served 
as Kentucky Governor Steve Beshear’s Deputy Chief of Staff and as Assistant Kentucky State Treasurer. 
He has experience in the telecommunications industry having served as Vice President for External 
Affairs at Alltel Communications and Windstream Communications. He holds a Bachelor of Arts degree in 

history from Murray State University. 
 

Frank Maggio, DDS 
AADB Member and Moderator  
 
Dr. Maggio was born in Chicago and raised in a dental family. From a young age he was involved with 
dentistry, and it continues to be his passion. Upon completion of dental school, he served his country in 
the United States Army. It was at that time that he was able to obtain a California dental license. He 
returned to Illinois and he completed his residency in Periodontics. In 1975 he established his practice of 
Periodontics and Implantology in Elgin, Illinois.  Dr. Maggio is active with many dental organizations 

including the American Dental Association, American Dental Education Association, American Academy of 
Periodontology, National Foundation of Dentistry for the Handicapped-Dental Lifeline Network, Dental Assisting National 
Board and the American Association of Dental Examiners to name a few. 
 

Steven Mintz, JD 
Trial Attorney in the Appellate Section of the Antitrust Division, Department of Justice 
  
Steven Mintz obtained his Juris Doctor degree from Harvard Law School.  Before his government service, Steve was an 
Associate with the Jones Day firm in Washington, DC, and a partner with the Hahn Loeser & Parks firm in Cleveland, 
Ohio. His section represents the Division in civil and criminal appeals. He also works with the Federal Trade Commission 
on appellate matters and with the Office of the Solicitor General on Supreme Court cases involving antitrust issues.   

 
Michael Monopoli, DMD, MPH, MS, FACD  
Vice President for Grant Strategy, Carequest  
                                
Dr. Monopoli leads grant-making activities, coordinates the best evidence, community input, and various 
data sources on improving health outcomes to design and manage strategies for the prevention of oral 
disease, health systems impact, and community-based solutions to oral health problems. Dr. Michael 
Monopoli is a graduate of the Tufts University School of Dental Medicine. He received Master of Public 
Health and Master of Science degrees from the Harvard University School of Public Health. Dr. Monopoli 

also completed a fellowship in Geriatric Dentistry at the Harvard School of Dental Medicine and the Veterans 
Administration. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 



Rear Admiral Timothy Ricks, DMD, MPH, FICD 
Chief Dental Officer, US Public Health Service  
 
RADM Timothy L. Ricks, DMD, MPH, FICD has served as the Chief Professional Officer for the Dental 
Category since September 2018. As the Chief Professional Officer, RADM Ricks advises the Office of the 
Surgeon General and the U.S. Department of Health and Human Services (HHS) on the recruitment, 
assignment, deployment, retention, and career development of oral health professionals. He is also 
responsible for overseeing the development of the second-ever Surgeon General’s Report on Oral Health, 

and he chairs the USPHS Oral Health Coordinating Committee.  Dr. Ricks holds a Bachelor of Science degree from Delta 
State University, a Master of Public Health Degree from the University of Nevada, Reno, and received his dental degree 
from the University of Mississippi. He completed a dental public health residency with the Indian Health Service and is a 
board-certified Diplomate of the American Board of Dental Public Health and a Fellow of the International College of 
Dentists. 

 
Matt Shafer 
Associate Director of Public Policy at the Council State Governments 
 
Matt Shafer currently serves as the Associate Director at the National Center for Interstate Compacts at 
The Council of State Governments. Matt manages interstate compact development projects for teaching, 
cosmetology, massage therapy, social work and dentistry. Matt also works with state legislators and 
stakeholder groups to support the enactment of compacts for counseling, occupational therapy, and 
speech language pathology. Matt also has a Master’s degree in public administration from the University 

of Kentucky. 

 
Guy Shampaine, DDS, OMS 
Senior Advisor, CDCA-WREB 
 
Dr. Guy Shampaine is a Board-Certified Oral and Maxillofacial Surgeon. He completed his undergraduate 
work at Northwestern University and completed dental school at the University of Missouri at Kansas City 
School of Dentistry and completed his Oral and Maxillofacial Surgery Residency at Washington Hospital 
Center in Washington DC. While working at Doctors’ Hospital in Lanham, Maryland, Dr. Shampaine 
became Chairman of the Department of Dentistry. In 1995, Dr. Shampaine joined the ranks of the 

Maryland State Board of Dental Examiners. In his tenure he acted as the Dental Board’s Dental Compliance Officer and 
its Executive Director.  A past president of the American Board of Dental Examiners, ADEX, Dr. Shampaine’ s 
contributions to the professions are notable. He has been an examiner for the CDCA-WREB for more than 25 years and 
served as its Chair from 2011-2014. He is credited with helping develop the CompeDont™ tooth and is currently a Senior 
Adviser to the organization. 

 

Tonia Socha-Mower, MBA, EdD 
Executive Director of the AADB 
 
A pioneer in the public health arena, Dr. Socha-Mower is the Executive Director at the American 
Association of Dental Boards (AADB). She first gained national attention when she started the first dental 
clinic in the United States that was embedded in a medical and mental health clinic in a student health 
center on a college campus.  She ultimately was promoted to be the Director of Counseling, Medical and 
Dental Services at Morehead State University in eastern Kentucky.  Governor Steven Beshear appointed 

her to the Kentucky Board of Dentistry where she served to protect the public.  As a member of the AADB, Tonia was 
active on the Program Committee and Sponsor Committee before becoming employed by the AADB.   

 
James A. Sparks, DDS 
AADB President-Elect 
 
Dr. James A. Sparks is a dentist in private practice in Oklahoma City, Oklahoma. A graduate of 
Oklahoma University College of Dentistry, class of 1986, where he is and has been part time faculty in 
Oral Diagnosis and Radiology ever since, and is currently a Clinical Associate Professor. He was elected 
to six terms (18 years) on the Oklahoma Board of Dentistry and served as President for 8 years.  He has 
served an AADB Board of Director for five years. 

 
 
 
 



Harvey Weingarten, DDS 
Chairman, CDCA-WREB 
 
Dr. Harvey Weingarten is in his second term as Chair of the Board of Directors for CDCA-WREB.  
A native of Indiana, he received his DDS from the Indiana University School of Dentistry, and 
successfully ran a private practice in South Bend. Dr. Weingarten currently serves as Associate Dean of 
Clinical Affairs and is a Clinical Assistant Professor at the Indiana University’s School of Dentistry. 
 

 
Bobby White 
Chief Executive Officer and Legal Counsel, North Carolina State Board of Dental Examiners 
 
White currently serves as Chief Executive Officer and Legal Counsel for the North Carolina State Board 
of Dental Examiners in Morrisville, NC, a position he has held for over 17 years. Prior to his work at the 
Dental Board, he served as deputy counsel of the North Carolina State Bar where he mediated disputes 
between lawyers and clients and prosecuted lawyers for misconduct.  White previously served on the 
AADB Board of Directors. 
  

 

Robert B. Zena, DMD 
AADB President 
 
He has assumed the roles of clinician, educator, consultant, researcher, author, lecturer, editor, inventor, 
and most of all, leader. As a graduate from the University of Kentucky’s College of Dentistry, he practiced 
for seven years as a general dentist.  He then gained more education by a residency in the Postgraduate 
Prosthodontics Program at the University of Louisville’s School of Dentistry.  Actively working in private 
practice as a Prosthodontist, He also taught part-time in the postgraduate programs at U of L.  During his 
32 years of practice he has been involved in many diverse roles. He consults as an opinion leader for 

several major dental companies, while assisting them with marketing and product development.  His expertise in dental 
ceramics and color led to the development of Light Dynamics. He also lectured extensively on Cad/Cam technology. 
Lecturing internationally, he gained many relationships with dental leaders both clinical and corporate, around the world.  
He was chief editor of Dental labor journal, and on the editorial board of several other journals and executive advisor to 
the Palmeri Publishing group.  He also co-authored one text book, Implant Prosthodontics.  He has published numerous 
articles over the years and involved in dental research. He has patents on several products. Still actively practicing 
prosthodontics as a specialist, he now is president of the American Association of Dental Boards.  Before his election to 
head this important organization he was President of the Kentucky Board of Dentistry.  As president of the AADB he has 
transitioned the 137 year old organization to new heights both influential and financial.  The economic stability has more 
than tripled with new policies and revenue streams created by his vision.  Their latest development of continuing 
education accreditation is a culmination of five years of his leadership and creativity. 
 
 
 

 

 

 
The ACE Program is a service of the AADB to assist dental boards in identifying quality continuing 
education courses to help protect the public.  ACE accreditation may not be accepted by particular 
boards of dentistry. Questions or comments can be directed to the AADB at info@dentalboards.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
The American Association of Dental Boards is an ADA CERP Recognized Provider. ADA CERP is a service of the American Dental Association to assist 
dental professionals in identifying quality providers of continuing dental education. ADA CERP does not approve or endorse individual courses or 
instructors, nor does it imply acceptance of credit hours by boards of dentistry. The American Association of Dental Boards designates this activity for 
8.25 continuing education credits. Concerns or complaints about a CE provider may be directed to the provider or to ADA CERP at www.ada.org/cerp. 
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CAUCUSES BY STATE  
East     West     North    South 

Connecticut    Alaska    Illinois    Alabama 

Delaware    Arizona    Indiana   Arkansas 

District of Columbia  California    Iowa    Florida 

Maine     Colorado    Kansas   Georgia 

Maryland    Hawaii    Michigan   Kentucky 

Massachusetts   Idaho     Minnesota   Louisiana 

New Hampshire   Montana    Missouri   Mississippi 

New Jersey    Nevada    Nebraska   North Carolina 

New York    New Mexico    North Dakota   Puerto Rico 

Pennsylvania    Oregon    Ohio    South Carolina 

Rhode Island    Utah     Oklahoma   Tennessee 

Vermont    Washington    South Dakota   Texas 

West Virginia    Wyoming    Wisconsin   Virginia 

           Virgin Islands 

 

 

AADB BOARD OF 
DIRECTORS 
  

Robert B. Zena, DMD, President   
3939 Old Brownsboro Road 
Louisville, KY 40207 
 
James A. Sparks, DDS, President-Elect 
5804 Northwest Expressway Street 
Warr Acres, OK 73132 
 
Dale Chamberlain, DDS, Vice President 
1240 Lariat Road 
Helena, MT 59602 
 
Arthur Chen-Shu Jee, DMD, Treasurer 
13934 Baltimore Avenue 
Laurel, Maryland 20707 
 
Clifford Feingold, DDS, Secretary 
4 Stuart Circle 
Asheville, NC 28804 
 
Yvonne Bach, Public Member 
312 Whittington Pkwy, Suite 101 
Louisville, KY 40222  

Brian Barnett, Administrator Member 
3605 MO Blvd  
Jefferson City, MO 65102 
 
Laura Richoux, RDH, Dental Hygiene Member 
600 East Amite St., Ste. 100 
Jackson, MS 39201 
 
Frank Recker, DDS, JD, Board Attorney 
The Queens Tower, 810 Matson Place, Suite 1101 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45204 
 
Tonia Socha-Mower, MBA, EdD  
Executive Director 
American Association of Dental Boards 
200 East Randolph Street, Suite 5100 
Chicago, IL 60601 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 



Our Sponsors 
 

The AADB Board of Directors would like to thank the Dental Assisting National Board, Inc. for their 

sponsorship of the 2021 AADB Annual Meeting.  DANB has been a long-term supporter of the AADB 

meetings.   

 
 

 

Additionally, the 32nd Edition of the Composite has been made possible through a generous 

contribution from the American Dental Education Association. 

 
 

 
 

This publication contains 40 charts that provide state-by-state information on 
dental board structure, licensee populations, licensing requirements, practice 
regulations, and state board disciplinary actions. Each Agency Member State 
Board and all Member Specialty Boards should have received a complimentary 
electronic copy of the Composite as part of their membership package. 
 

 
 

 
 

The AADB Board of Directors is also appreciative of our Mid-Year 2022 sponsors: 
 
  

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 

  
 


